Y E T M I N S T E R  &  R Y M E  I N T R I N S E C A
P A R I S H   C O U N C I L
MINUTES 
For Meeting To Be Held At St Andrew's School On 
20th May 2015 At 7.30pm
Present: Cllr Gould (Chairman), Cllr Parfitt, Cllr Torrance, Cllr Kellar, Cllr Knight, Cllr Perelejewski, Cllr Hentley, DCllr M Lawrence, the Clerk and 5 members of the public.

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN & VICE CHAIRMAN
1.1 It is resolved “THAT CLLR GOULD BE ELECTED CHAIRMAN FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR”.  Proposed Cllr Kellar, 2nd: Cllr Knight Unanimously agreed..
1.2 It is resolved “THAT CLLR PARFITT BE ELECTED VICE CHAIRMAN FOR THE FORTHCOING YEAR”.  Proposed Cllr Knight, 2nd Cllr Gould Unanimously agreed.
1.3 All Councilors completed the Declaration of Acceptance and agreement to abide by the Code of Practice, as well as their Register of Interest forms.
2. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
2.1 It is resolved "THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD 18TH MARCH 2015 BE APPROVED AND SIGNED BY CHAIRMAN”.   Proposed: Cllr Parifit. 2nd: Cllr Knight.  Unanimously agreed
3.
APOLOGIES – CCllr Bevan, Cllr Plaice.
4.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS.- none declared.
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

1.
Peter Lawrence spoke, previously he had a role as Councillor, to keep an eye on Highways, he was concerned that the pathway from the new properties on Thornford Road to the village had not been completed prior to occupation.  He was also concerned about vehicles going in and out of the new development and urged Council to keep an eye on the hedge and make sure it does not become overgrown.  Finally he wondered if the speed limit of 40mph on Brister Lane, presently in place due to Wessex water work, could be retrained as a permanent control.
2.
DCllr Lawrence, reported that they were now a 2 ward council.  Recent meetings have taken place but mostly consisted of regulation paperwork.  She outlined a number of the new people elected within the Council.  There was a new Chairman of Planning - Fred Horsington.  Corporate Plan is on the agenda for the forthcoming year.  

3.
Mr Whittlesea discussed the provision of approach signs to Yetminster.  He circulated some pictures of possible examples that would be more befitting of the historic nature of the village.  A number of quotations provided to the Chairman.  He has discussed with Cllr Bevan and Highways and has costs for installation, in the region of £1560 for producing signs and installation.  The Parish Council would need to agree and take on as a continuing liability and cover by the appropriate insurance.  The emblem to be discussed with the Historic society and community in general.  Councillors agreed that it was a good idea and one of the actions identified in the Parish plan.  Cllr Gould felt that the cost could be found by increasing the precept next year for the replace.  It was agreed that this would be discussed at the July meeting. 
4.
Shaun Travers from Boonbrown Planning spoke regarding outline planning application for 90 dwellings on land that backs onto and surrounding the school.  WDDC has a land shortage and as a result land is being identified for development.  The company has discussed with school and gave some suggestions on how the school could benefit from this application.  The planning application will be submitted within the next two weeks.  Questions and answers taken.  Cllr Parfitt emphasised that if there was any development, room must be made available for the school to develop with regards to the playing fields and not be totally surrounded by new houses.  Concern was raised about increased traffic at the school which already was a problem.
5.
CO OPTION OF COUNCILLORS AND ELECTION OF DUTIES
5.1
It was resolved that “GARTH HENTLEY AND ANDY PERLEWESKI BE CO-OPTED ONTO THE PARISH COUNCIL TO REPRESENT YETMINSTER AND RYME INTRINSECA RESPECTIVELY.”   Proposed Parfitt, Cllr Knight.  Unanimously agreed. 
5.2
Cllr Gould welcomed the new Councillor David Torrance.
5.3
Council reviewed their responsibilities and it was agreed:-
5.4
Finance Working Party, Cllr Gould, Cllr Parfitt, Cllr Cllr Perelejewski, Cllr Plaice.
5.5
Grants Working Party, Leader – Cllr Parfitt, Members Cllr Perelejewski and Cllr Gould.
5.6
Planning Committee, Leader – Cllr Hentley, Members- all parish councillors, minimum number needed to be 3.
5.7
Allotment Officer – Cllr Kellar
5.8
Children's’ Play Area Officer – Cllr Kellar

5.9
DAPTC Representatives  - Ryme & Yetminster – Cllr Gould
5.10
Highways – Cllr Hentley, Transport - Cllr Hentley,  
5.11.
Speed Watch representative. – Cllr Knight

5.12 Home Watch representative – Cllr Knight.
5.13
Parish Emergency Contact - Yetminster & Ryme – Cllr Torrance.
5.14
Parochial Church Council Representative -Yetminster  & Ryme –Cllr Gould
5.15
Paths Liaison Officer - Cllr Hentley. 
5.16
Sports Club Representative – Cllr Kellar.
5.17
Dog problems liaison Representative. - Cllr Gould.
5.18
APB link Councillor – Cllr Kellar.
5.19
Boyles Trust. - Cllr Hentley. Malcolm Wills as citizen representative.
5.20
Millennium Wood – Cllr Parfitt.
5.21
Website Management – Cllr Perelejewski, Cllr Knight and Cllr Torrance.
5.22
Parish Plan – Cllr Kellar and Cllr Knight 
5.23
Sherborne Area Housing Forum – Peter Lawrence as citizen representative.
6 TRAINING – as per emails.
7 FINANCES
7.1 Internal audit completed.  Invoice of £90.00 received.  It was resolved “THAT THE END OF YOUR ACOCUNTS WERE AGREED”.  .  Proposed Cllr Perelejewski, Cllr Kellar.  Voted Unanimously.
7.2 It was resolved that “THE PARISH COUNCIL APPROVE THE Statement of Accounts for year ended March.  Proposed Cllr Perelejewski, Cllr Kellar.  Voted Unanimously.
7.3 It was resolved that “THE PARISH COUNCIL APPROVE THE GOVERNANCE STATEMENT WITHIN THE BDO AUDIT DOCUMENT”.  Proposed Cllr Perelejewski, Cllr Kellar.  Voted Unanimously.
7.4 It was resolved that “THE PARISH COUNCIL APPROVE THE Asset Register for year ended March 2014 with the addition of speed watch equipment”..  Proposed Cllr Perelejewski, Cllr Kellar.  Voted Unanimously. 
7.5 It was resolved that “THE PARISH COUNCIL APPROVE THE RISK ASSESSMENT for year ended March 2014. Proposed Cllr Perelejewski, Cllr Kellar.  Voted Unanimously.
7.6 It was resolved “THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL AGREES THE RENEWAL QUOTATION FOR INSURANCE OF £769.49 FROM CAME AND COMPANY AND THAT THEY ARE SATISFIED THAT COVER IS ADEQUATE FOR THE PARISH COUNCIL.” This takes into account the long term obligation which expires in May 2015.  Proposed Cllr Knight, Cllr Kellar.  Voted Unanimously.
7.7 Invoice from TA Hodler for grass cutting £255.00
7.8 Invoice from Yetminster Community Project for launch of Parish Plan £75.
7.9 Invoice from Dorset Community Action £96.
7.10 Invoice from Banshee Technologies £60.00.
7.11 Invoice from Remous Print £707.00 for printing of Parish Plan
7.12 Invoice to the Ark could not be accepted as it needed to be made out to him in person, cheque rewritten.
7.13 DAPTC invoice for Neighbourhood Plan Seminar £20.00
7.14 Invoice from Brian Knight for expenses regarding Parish Plan £72.46.
7.15 Invoice Yetminster Community Project £75.00 for PP.
7.16 Invoice from SJ Connolly for internal audit £90.00.
7.17 Invoice Old School Gallery for catering for PP £245.
7.18 Invoice from Banshee Technologies £120.00
7.19 All invoices above unanimously agreed.

7.20 The total cost of the Parish Plan project is £2766.67 (plus BK's latest printing costs) so YRIPC's contribution will be  £1383.39 assuming Maria Clarke is happy with these figures then the Clerk will present figures and invoices to Maria Clarke and as for reimbursement of half the amount to the Parish Council.  
8.
PLANNING
8.1
Correspondence from Cllr Kellar to WDDC planning regarding parking at the abattoir and contravention of planning applications.  Rumours are circulating regarding further developments at the abattoir, however no applications have been received..  Parking of lorries on the road continues to be an issue.  Cllr Kellar is investigating any contraventions of past applications.
	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000266

PROPOSAL:  The replace the existing 17.4m mast (2 antennas) and 2 cabinates with a 17.85m mast (6 antennas and 2 x 0.3m dishes) and 2 cabinets – shared use: Telefonica and Vodafone

LOCATION: TELECOMMUNICATIONS MAST 6766, LOWER HOLD FARM TO JNA37 BELOW PRINCES, MELBURY OSMOND.

PLANNING OFFICER: Katrina Trevett:

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000401

PROPOSAL:  Temporary Consent for planning permission for the retention of the Chalet (1/D/10/001784) for a period of 2 years to allow time to complete the sale of Cuckoo Hill Livery Stables and for planning permission 1/D/11/001849 to be fully completed.

LOCATION: CUCIOOS NEST, CUCKOO HILL LIVERY STABLES, CUCKOO HILL, RYME INTRINSECA, SHERBORNE, DT9 6JP

PLANNING OFFICER: Kirsite Henshaw:

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000341

PROPOSAL:  Extension and detached garage.

LOCATION: JOURNEYS END, THORNFORD ROAD, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6HG

PLANNING OFFICER: Dean White

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000407

PROPOSAL:  Demolish existing structure and erect a detached car port and domestic store..

LOCATION: WALNUT TREE COTTAGE, RYME ROAD, RYME INTRINSECA, SHERBORNE, DT9 6JX

PLANNING OFFICER: Dean White

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000815

PROPOSAL:  Erect detached dwelling and associated parking..

LOCATION: LAND ADJACENT MILL LANE, MILL LANE, YETMINSTER

PLANNING OFFICER: David Hodges

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000814

PROPOSAL:  Construct agricultural building.

LOCATION: WEST HILL FARM, BRISTER END, YETMINSTER SHERBORNE, DT9 6NL

PLANNING OFFICER: Kirstie Henshaw

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/000852
PROPOSAL:  Demolition of agricultural building and garages, erection of up to 5 dwellings and alterations to existing access.
LOCATION: LAND WEST OF DOWNFIELD RYME INTRINSECA

PLANNING OFFICER: Kirstie Henshaw
PC COMMENTS: Discussed in the meeting and No Objections noted.

	APPLICATION NO: WD/D/15/0008863

PROPOSAL:  Extend annex called Orchard Cottage.  Build conservatory & WC against studio building both in the garden of the Old Court House.

LOCATION: OLD COURT HOUSE, RYME ROAD, RYME INTRINSECA, SHERBORNE, DT9 6JX.

PLANNING OFFICER: Dean White
PC COMMENTS: emailed 16/5/15


Decision Notice WD/D/15/000653 THE OLD LIBRARY, CHURCH STREET, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LG –agreed conditions have been complied with.
Decision Notice WD/D/15/000622 THE OLD LIBRARY, CHURCH STREET, YETMINSTER, SHERBORNE, DT9 6LG - agreed conditions have been complied with
9.
PARISH AND NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN - FUTURE ACTION ON PLAN
9.1
Cllr Gould asked that Councillors take on a section of each plan to report to council.  It was agreed that the following areas would be taken by councillors:-
Cllr Torrance – General

Cllr Parfit – Social and Communal

Cllr Hentley – Transport and Travel, Road Safety.

Cllr Kellar & Cllr Plaice – Environment

Cllr Kellar & Cllr Plaice – Housing.

Cllr Perelejewski – Energy & Sustainability.

Cllr Gould – Health and Well Being.

Cllr Knight - Personal & Community Safety

Cllr Parfitt – Education

All – Community Spirit

All – Future.

They agreed to report back using a standard format in July and then make a plan for future evaluation.  It was noted that if Council find that they could not move forward on any aspect of the Plan then they needed to consult with the community and explain if any issue could not be taken forward.  
10.
YETMINSTER SPORTS CLUB
10.1
Cllr Kellar reported that there appeared to be some contention between different factions of the Sports and Tennis Club.  It was felt that it was an area that should be sorted out between the members.
11.
ALLOTMENTS

11.1
The issue of unkempt allotments was discussed.  A number of allotments have fallen into disrepair and weeds were affecting other allotment holders.  The 2 names on the waiting list have been contacted and have not responded.  It was agreed that Cllr Kellar would review the allotment plots.  The allotment holders who were not maintaining their allotment would be approached to find out how this situation could be resolved.  Cllr Parfitt agreed to get a cost for cutting and putting on herbicide on overgrown areas.  Item for the next agenda.  It was suggested that an advert in the Wriggle Valley magazine should be placed. 
12.
PARISH COUNCIL LANDS

12.1
Terms of business received from Mogers Drewett.  Indications to be between £750 and £1,000 and then Land Registry charges.  There is also a requirement for a valuation of the land to be made.  For this to be done by someone recommended by Mogers Drewett it will be in the region of £600.  Cllr Gould to review terms and conditions and come back to the next meeting.  He will also enquire if someone locally would be able to value the land at no cost.
13.
S106 Monies & PROJECT TO IMPROVE THE KITCHEN AT ST ANDREWS SCHOOL
13.1
Letter received from Tony Hurley, Leisure Commissioning Manager, West Dorset District Council  -“Although the overall amount of S106 money that has been collected in the parish amounts to almost £13,000 it comprises sums that are collected for a variety of purposes – it also includes amounts that are ‘pooled’ across the whole district as a contribution to major infrastructure projects (e.g. coastal protection).  The individual sums are as follows:
	PARKS, GARDENS, OUTDOOR SPORT
	PLAY AREAS
	ALLOTMENTS
	AMEMITY LAND
	NATURAL GREENSPACE
	COMMUNITY VENUES
	MUSEUM
	WASTE MANAGEMENT - COLLECTION
	WASTE MANAGEMENT - DISPOSAL
	COAST PROTECTION

	(1,037.78)
	(612.26)
	(118.00)
	(50.52)
	(372.85)
	(968.10)
	(238.10)
	(72.52)
	(131.97)
	(9,313.58)


The amount for ‘community venues’ is, therefore, just £968.  In addition to the above money, sums are collected as a contribution to education and these sums will be passed directly to Dorset County Council as the education authority.  
My main concern, and one that is shared by Cllr Lawrence, is that although there may be some community use of the proposed kitchen facilities, the main user would be the school and there are separate S106 contributions for education projects.  It may set a precedent if ‘community’ money is used to help meet educational need.
Cllr Parfitt indicated that the School Governors had not sent in a written response regarding the proposal.  The Clerk to draft a letter to Governors asking for a decision.  It is felt that Council should receive this prior to addressing the above issues to the local MP.  With the new parliament there may be further developments for free school meals.  Cllr Perlesweki unhappy about the use of Parish money on projects that should be supported from central government.  Cllr Parfitt responded that there was also benefit for the community by enhancing the kitchen.  It was agreed that once a response has been received from the Governors then the letter drafted by Cllr Parfit could be sent to our MP.
14.
CORRESPONDENCE
14.1
Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, Temporary Speed Limit Order, Brister End, Yetminster
14.2
Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, Temporary Road Closure, Chetnole Road, Yetminster
14.3
Bus service 212 new timetable from Monday 20th April 2015 received.

14.5
WEST DORSET, WEYMOUTH & PORTLAND COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY (CIL) MODIFICATIONS CONSULTATION email circulated
14.6
West Dorset District Councils Weekly List of Planning Applications and Delegated List - Planning Applications & Decisions received.

14.7
Email regarding Dorset Police reviewing how it delivers Neighbourhood Policing to its communities. Project Genesis, the strategic review of Dorset Police’s Neighbourhood Policing structure is the most comprehensive review that Dorset Police has ever undertaken.

14.8
Sherborne Area Housing Forum – Agenda & Minutes received.
14.9
Statutory review of sex establishment policy - public consultation
14.10
DAPTC Chief Executive's Circular 04 for April 2015
14.11
North Dorset District Council Local Plan:  Independent Examination:  Note on Progress circulated.
14.12
Janet Briggs emailed council regarding the plan to switch off lighting. Of the 15 properties in Uplands, at least 10 residents would like the lights left on for security reasons. – Cllr Gould to respond.

14.13
Community emergency planning seminar to be held in Dorchester on 17th June.

14.14
DCC Boundary Review - second public consultation emailed.

14.15
Clr Kellar discussed "Fear of Crime " survey.  On April 17th, he and Clr Torrance had met Martyn Underwood, the Police & Crime Commissioner to discuss the Community and Personal safety aspects of the Parish Plan. The Commissioner was keen to help by undertaking a " Fear of Crime" survey and Clr Kellar was awaiting further contact re this. 
14.16
Request from Dawn Perry as Group Scout Leader for the Yetminster Scouts Cubs and Beavers for contribution to World Scout Jamboree to help with organization.- grants committee for decision.  Cllr Pariftt asked that she be invited to present to the next meeting of the Council where a decision could be made.
15.
LATE ITEMS
15.1
Cllr Perelejewski reported that they had had over 500 hits from 10 different countries on the website in the last month.  Website for the Parish Church to be linked into website.
16.
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING 
17.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 17th June 2014
